
Argument in Favor of Measure T
The 2015 Santa Cruz County Grand Jury reported that Branciforte Fire Protection District lacks the funds to sustain operations at the present level, leaving its residents vulnerable to a significant reduction in service, or the closing of one or both fire engine locations. 
The Grand Jury recommended a merger with Scotts Valley Fire Protection District as well as an increase in the district annual assessment. In October 2015, the District entered into an agreement with Scotts Valley Fire Protection District to provide management oversight, with the Scotts Valley Chief acting as Branciforte Chief. As a result, the Branciforte Fire Protection District was able to renegotiate labor and administrative costs that have enabled the District to operate at near normal levels through Fiscal year 2016. 
The District has, and continues to review all possible cost cutting measures. However, Branciforte Fire is operating with insufficient financial reserves. Reliably maintaining service levels requires funding basic contingency monies for unforeseen emergencies such as a serious medical emergency to any staff or volunteer, funding the Building Fund, and creating a Vehicle Replacement program for apparatus nearing their end of life. 
In addition, costs such as retirement and Workman's Compensation continue to increase and must be funded.  Without the increase, the District runs the risk of reducing service levels, which would impact all citizens, along with potential impact on homeowner’s fire insurance. 
The District’s fire tax has not been increased in 20 years. A YES vote on this measure would increase the assessment fee for the average single family home from $100 to $200 annually. This increase will generate approximately $80,000. When combined with continued cost controls this increase allows Branciforte Fire to continue to operate at current service levels. 
We urge you to vote YES on this measure. 


